
1

From: Morgan, Michael J (Cllr) <mjmorgan@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk>  
Sent: 27 February 2022 23:00 
To: Westall, Paula <PWestall@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk>; Moore, Neil (Cllr) <NMoore@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk> 
Cc: Gray, Benjamin T (Cllr) <btgray@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Cabinet ‐ 28th February 2022 

Dear Neil, 

I note that the suggested rural roads policy is on the Cabinet agenda for tomorrow . 

Mike Clogg gave a most helpful explanation to the Environment and regeneration scrutiny  committee  of 
current policy but the question is what we can do to improve on this and to recognise that the challenges 
faced on the rural roads are  different to those faced in the towns of the Vale. 

I do hope that this is something that can be carried forward as the safety and maintenance of the roads in 
the rural vale  is raised regularly in the Community Council meetings I attend in Peterson, Pendoylan, 
Welsh St Donat's , St Brides and St Georges. 

In Peterston they are grateful for the action you took personally to introduce the 20 mph trial and hopefully 
in due course, this can be introduced in other areas. Reducing the speed of traffic should be a major 
contribution to safety in the lanes . 

There are other issue that could be addressed - a review of signage (give way markings , weight limits, 
narrow road warnings etc.  )  and ways to make the roads safer for pedestrians walking within and between 
the villages . In Peterston for example we have families with young children living in Gwern-y -Steeple for 
whom a short walk to Peterston is fraught with danger. There are of course no pavements along  the  lanes 
but safety signs , lighting, traffic calming measures  and possible pedestrian zones could address this. 

Active travel schemes are being promoted elsewhere in the Vale  and it would be good to see schemes in the 
more rural areas. I don't have the answers but it would be fair to put these questions out to the locals  to see 
what improvements could be made.  I would like to walk to the pub without fear of being run over. 

I realise  that as a  Council we have a lot of business and more pressing matters to  get through at the 
moment but would ask that the idea of a Rural Roads policy is kept on the back burner. I would like 
opportunity to  canvas opinions locally and put together a more detailed  proposal for consideration in due 
course. 

Regards, 

Michael 

Michael Morgan 
Independent Councillor for Llanbedr-y-fro/Peterston-super-Ely Ward 
Vale of Glamorgan Council / Cyngor Bro Morgannwg 
tel / ffôn:  
mob / sym: 07771803639 
personal contact number / rhif cyswllt personol:  
e-mail / e-bost: mjmorgan@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

Consider the environment. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to. 
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Ystyriwch yr amgylchedd. Peidiwch ag argraffu'r neges hon oni bai fod gwir angen. 
 
Visit our Website at www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 
Ewch i'n gwefan yn www.bromorgannwg.gov.uk 
 
Find us on Facebook / Cewch ddod o hyd i ni ar Facebook 
Follow us on Twitter / Dilynwch ni ar Twitter 
 
Correspondence is welcomed in Welsh or English / Croesewir Gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg. 
 


